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Dear All,

I’m tickled pink to share with you that Mthr. Hill has 
been named as PIC and will start in that position on Jan. 
1st.  Mthr. Hill has been a part of All Saints’ for 20 years, 
the last 4 of which as an ordained minister. As a layman, 
she was involved in many areas of parish life, most 
notably serving in the liturgy on Sunday morning and in 
our Kenya mission. We discerned she had a vocation to 
the priesthood, and sent her to seminary at Yale. In 2020, 
Bp. Scott Mayer sent Mthr. Hill back home to serve at 
All Saints' as a priest on my staff. Since returning to 
All Saints', she has served in Outreach and Christian 
Education and as Vicar Precentor of the sacred liturgy. 

Mthr. Hill has been formed by All Saints’ and both understands and appreciates 
our unique culture and catholic heritage. I know of no other priest in The 
Episcopal Church who loves All Saints’ and her 
parishioners more than Mthr. Hill. She will serve you 
well!
	
As our parish bylaws indicate, the Senior Warden, 
Stephanie Burk, will also have expanded responsibilities 
after my retirement. 
 
Now, about the settlement. While we hoped to have a 
finalized agreement in place by the end of this week, 
the documentation of the settlement remains a work 
in progress, and the settlement is subject to approval by the bankruptcy court. I 
am told to expect approval of the settlement by mid-December. I’ll keep you all 
posted and let you know when I can provide more detail regarding the process for 
obtaining approval of the settlement. 

Fr. Jambor

www.asecfw.org
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Advent at All Saints'

Adopt-a-Family

The All Saints' Christmas Concert

The All Saints' Mission Market

It's time for Adopt-a-Family! Adopt-a-Family is one of many ways that our 
parish serves our community during the holiday season. We provide gifts, 
clothing, and other necessities to children in need from schools all over Fort 
Worth. Adopt-a-Family has been an All Saints' tradition for more than 25 years. 
In that time, we have served more than 2,000 children.

Join us for a wraping party at the White House on December 6, the Feast of St. 
Nicholas of Myra at 5:00 p.m. hosted by the ECW. This is a perfect opportunity 
for you to wrap your Adopt-a-Family gifts. You can participate in Adopt-a-

Family in many ways! We need volunteers to buy gifts, wrap gifts, deliver gifts, and to donate money. To 
volunteer, email Wende Dwyer-Johnsen at wendedwyer@gmail.com.

The annual All Saints’ Mission Market will be open from 8:30 a.m. to 
1:00 p.m. in the Student Union on Sunday, December 3. Stop by and peruse 
curios, homemade baked goods, and a variety of Christmas gifts. 

All proceeds will support All Saints’ Outreach and Mission. Every dollar you 
give or spend that day will help us feed hungry children in Fort Worth, support 
Holy Cross Anglican School in Belize, and provide for girls orphaned by AIDS 
in Awasi, Kenya. 

Have a donation? Email Mthr. Hill for more information at mthhill@asecfw.org.

Join us on December 17 at 5:00 p.m. in the All Saints’ School Chapel for 
our annual Christmas Concert featuring the All Saints’ Choir, the All Saints’ 
Chamber Orchestra, and our very own Organist and Choirmaster, Clive Driskill-
Smith. Come and hear many All Saints' favorites, including In the Bleak 
Midwinter by Harold Darke and What Sweeter Music by John Rutter. The event 
will be followed by a reception in the Student Union hosted by the Parish Life 
Commission. Admission to the event is free, and open to all!
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St. Anne's Bake Sale

Greening of the Church

The St. Anne's Guild invites you to their annual bake sale! Mark your calendars 
for Sunday, December 17. Be sure to stop by the All Saints' Student Union 
from 8:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. to peruse an assortment of homemade baked goods, 
breakfast casseroles, tamales, and so much more! All proceeds benefit All 
Saints' Christian Education. 

To pre-order tamales and breakfast casseroles, text Ivy Shaskan at 415-531-
6657 or email stannestamales@gmail.com. Please include your name, phone 
number, email address, tamale order (sold by the dozen), and casserole order.

Tamales are $12 per dozen and casseroles are $15 each. Make checks payable to All Saints' Episcopal 
Church with a notation for The St. Anne's Guild. Please pick up your orders on the day of the Bake Sale.

Please join us for the Greening of the Church, a long-time tradition at All 
Saints’ of hanging garland and decorating the chapel for the upcoming season of 
Advent. It’s a fun and festive way to begin the holidays. All helping hands are 
welcome!  
 
Saturday, December 2, 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.
All Saints Episcopal School Chapel, 9700 Saints' Circle
For more information, contact Caren Rector at carenrector@gmail.com.

Sunday, December 24

Children's Christmas Eve Liturgy, featuring the  
All Saints' Children's Choir, is at 4:00 p.m.

This service is perfect for families with young children.
The Nursery will be closed during this service.

Christmas Eve Service, featuring the All Saints' Choir  
and the All Saints' String Quartet, is at 8:00 p.m. 

The Nursery will be open during this service.
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All Saints’ Day, the feast of title for our parish, was celebrated in glorious style on Sunday, November 5. It was 
a beautiful fall morning and All Saints’ parishioners came together to worship and to witness Holy Baptism at 
a combined Solemn Choral Eucharist. Under the direction of Clive Driskill-Smith, the All Saints’ brass quintet 
and timpani combined with the All Saints’ choir began the procession with a festive air and a favorite hymn, 
“For All The Saints”.  

With sunlight streaming through the chapel windows, seven Baptismal candidates, Godparents, parents, proud 
grandparents and other extended family filled the first several rows of the chapel. Fr. Jambor literally had his 
hands full with infants and young children as he poured Holy Water and administered the sacrament of Holy 
Baptism to each. Fr. Jambor also delivered an inspirational sermon about All Saints’ Day being a time to re-
member all God’s Saints, those with us and those loved ones on the other side of the thin veil.    

All Saints’ Day also marked the retirement of our dear Mthr. Lynne Waltman, who has been at All Saints’ since 
1987. Fr. Jambor recognized her ministry by recounting numerous high points from her many years of service. 
At the conclusion, the entire congregation rose to their feet in applause and appreciation. Mthr. Waltman will be 
greatly missed.

Following the Eucharist, all parishioners were invited to celebrate both All Saints’ Day and Mthr. Waltman’s 
ministry over lunch. Everyone processed to the Student Union for a bountiful meal provided by the Parish Life 
Commission. A hearty menu of chicken fried steak, potatoes and green beans was served. The highlight was an 
incredible gold cake prepared by Jerra Lewis, and a rich chocolate cake, Mthr. Waltman’s favorite.    

All Saints’ Sunday was a magnificent day for our parish! The morning brought joy for the newly Baptized, pre-
cious memories of our departed loved ones, bittersweet goodbyes to Mthr. Waltman and hope for the future of 
our parish.   

All Saints' Sunday by Amy Robinson

photos taken by Claire Beck
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Congratulations the following parishioners on the baptism of their children on All Saints’ Sunday:

Charlie and Michele Reid
Molly and Garrett Evans

Christopher Teff
Hillary and Derek Fleming
Rachel and Peter Kreidler
Sarah and Michael Kozel

Join us for two special Feeding Ministry dates to kick off the Advent season at All 
Saints'.

And, join us for a special sandwich making session on Sunday, 
December 10 at 10:10 a.m. in the Student Union! We will make 
2,000 sandwiches for our homeless neighbors in Fort Worth. Gather 
with the parish for this Advent service project.

Join us for food packing on Sunday, November 26 at 2:00 p.m. in our 
Feeding Ministry Hub. This is a wonderful opportunity to give back with 
your family after Thanksgiving.

Feeding Ministry
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Episcopal Youth Community Calendar

Pre-EYC (4th - 5th Grade)
Meets twice a month after the 11:15 a.m. service

Jr. EYC (6th - 8th Grade) 
Meets once a week and begins at 5:00 p.m. with Solemn Evensong; pick up at 7:30 p.m.

Sr. EYC (9th - 12th Grade)
Meets once a week and begins at 5:00 p.m. with Solemn Evensong; pick up at 7:30 p.m.

Sunday, November 26: Ultimate Frisbee - A game of ultimate frisbee.

Sunday, November 19: Model Rockets: The EYC will finish up the model rockets they started last week
Sunday, November 26: All About Advent: Learn about Advent with cookies and christmas sweaters
Sunday, December 3: Adopt-a-Family: Shop for and wrap presents for Adopt-a-Family

Sunday, November 19: Model Rockets: The EYC will finish up the model rockets they started last week
Sunday, November 26: All About Advent: Learn about Advent with cookies and christmas sweaters
Sunday, December 3: Adopt-a-Family: Shop for and wrap presents for Adopt-a-Family

Questions about our youth group? Contact Bailey Rector at brector@asecfw.org or 
Sean Schneidewent at sean@asecfw.org.

ECW Cookie Decorating Party

Join the Episcopal Church Women for a 
fun Christmas cookie-decorating party 
on the morning of Saturday, November 
25 at 9:30 a.m. at the White House. The 
cost to participate is $15 per person, to 
help cover supplies. To RSVP, or for 
more information, please email Julien 
Cirrincione at 
julien.cirrincione@gmail.com

At the Bishop’s direction, Deacon 
Eric Bumgardner has been assigned 
to his next parish as part of the 
diocese’s curate formation program. 
He begins this next phase of his 
training on Nov. 27th at Trinity 
Episcopal Church, Ft. Worth.
We wish him and his family well 
and Godspeed!

Staff Update
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to Caren Rector and the Flower Guild, especially Joyce Bender, Melanie Brown, Laura Fleming, Kimberly 
Jerige, Betty Coe Manuel, Erin Miller, Jenny Miller, June Naylor, Gretchen Smith, Cynthia Wahl, 
Shannon Worrell, and Betty Mabray for the flower arrangements on All Saints' Sunday.

to the St. Anne's Guild, especially Subie Green, Ivy Shaskan, Liz Lattimore, and Jill Kolstad for providing 
coffee and doughnuts on Sunday morning;

to Jane Ferguson, Nancy Searway, Shelly Seymour, Whit Smith, and Gilman Tracy for serving as our Lay 
Eucharistic Ministers and delivering Communion each month to parishioners who are unable to attend services 
at church. To become a Lay Eucharistic Visitor, email Jane Ferguson at jane.ferguson@sbcglobal.net.

to Berkeley Merrill, Nancy Merrill, Olivia Ibanez, Ivy Shaskan, Elsa Newsome, Liz Holland, Betty 
Mabray, Larry Story, Susan Howell, Ann Jambor, Steve Landkamer, and Amy Robinson for making 
sandwiches for the homeless;

to Julien Cirrincione, Gwen Holder, Sharon Maben, Julie Cochran, and Al Cochran for assembling the 
Sunday morning bulletins;

to Dabney Shires and the Altar Guild: Cinco Phillips, Juleigh Davenport, Gwen Holder, Jan Hale, Patricia 
Ward, Suzanne Wood, Janie Garner, Cynthia Hill, Jeanne Casstevens, Helen Ferguson, Sue O'Brien, 
Ann Spence, Eddie Hale, Becky Cain, Suzy Griffin, and David Griffin for preparing the Altar every week 
for Holy Eucharist;

The Jambors' Retirement Party



7  •  Pro Omnibus Sanctis

Parish Calendar: See what's ahead at All Saints'

Sunday, November 19
-	 8:30 a.m. Nursery Opens
-	 9:00 a.m. Choral Eucharist Rite II
-	 10:10 a.m. Sunday School
-	 10:10 a.m. Coffee Hour
-	 11:15 a.m. Choral Eucharist Rite I
-	 12:15 p.m. Children's Choir
-	 5:00 p.m. Solemn Evensong
-	 5:00 p.m. EYC

Monday, November 20
-	 9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer
-	 4:45 p.m. Evening Prayer

Tuesday, November 21
-	 9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer
-	 9:30 a.m. Spirited Sisters
-	 11:00 a.m. St. Anne's Guild
-	 4:45 p.m. Evening Prayer

Wednesday, November 22
-	 9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer
-	 12:00 p.m. Holy Eucharist
-	 4:45 p.m. Evensong

Thursday, November 23 - Thanksgiving
-	 Office Closed

Friday, November 24
-	 Office Closed

Saturday, November 25
-	 9:30 a.m. ECW Cookie Decorating

Sunday, November 26
-	 8:30 a.m. Nursery Opens
-	 9:00 a.m. Choral Eucharist Rite II
-	 10:10 a.m. Sunday School
-	 10:10 a.m. Kenya Update
-	 11:15 a.m. Choral Eucharist Rite I
-	 12:15 p.m. Children's Choir
-	 2:00 p.m. Food Packing
-	 5:00 p.m. Solemn Evensong
-	 5:00 p.m. EYC

Monday, November 27
-	 9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer
-	 4:45 p.m. Evening Prayer

Tuesday, November 28
-	 9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer
-	 9:30 a.m. Spirited Sisters
-	 4:45 p.m. Evening Prayer
-	 5:00 p.m. Finance Committee
-	 6:00 p.m. Vestry Meeting

Wednesday, November 29
-	 9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer
-	 12:00 p.m. Holy Eucharist
-	 4:45 p.m. Evensong

Thursday, November 30
-	 9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer
-	 3:00 p.m. Grief Support
-	 4:45 p.m. Evening Prayer
-	 5:30 p.m. Worship Commission
-	 7:00 p.m. All Saints' Choir

Friday, December 1
-	 9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer
-	 4:45 p.m. Evening Prayer

Sunday, December 3
-	 8:00 a.m. Mission Market
-	 8:30 a.m. Nursery Opens
-	 9:00 a.m. Choral Eucharist Rite II
-	 10:10 a.m. Sunday School
-	 11:15 a.m. Choral Eucharist Rite I
-	 12:15 p.m. Children's Choir
-	 5:00 p.m. Solemn Evensong
-	 5:00 p.m. EYC

Monday, December 4
-	 9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer
-	 4:45 p.m. Evening Prayer

Tuesday, December 5
-	 9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer
-	 9:30 a.m. Spirited Sisters
-	 4:45 p.m. Evening Prayer

Wednesday, December 6
-	 9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer
-	 12:00 p.m. Holy Eucharist
-	 4:45 p.m. Evensong
-	 5:00 p.m. Adopt-a-Family

Worship Calendar:
Incorporate All Saints' into 

your weekly routine.

Sunday Services:

Weekly Schedule:

9:00 a.m. Choral Eucharist
Held in the All Saints' 
School Chapel.

9:00 a.m. Daily  
Morning Prayer
Held in the Vida & Francis 
Staff Chapel at the 
Gray House.

Gray House Address:
4936 Dexter Ave.

12:00 p.m. Wednesday  
Holy Eucharist
Held in the Vida & Francis 
Staff Chapel at the 
Gray House.

4:45 p.m. Daily  
Evening Prayer
Held in the Vida & Francis 
Staff Chapel at the 
Gray House.

11:15 a.m. Choral Eucharist
Held in the All Saints' 
School Chapel and live 
on our website.

5:00 p.m. Solemn Evensong
Held in the All Saints' 
School Chapel and live 
on our website.



ALL SAINTS’ FLOWER GUILD 
CHRISTMAS FLOWERS

All Saints’ Episcopal Church 
4936 Dexter Avenue          Fort Worth, Texas 76107 

As we approach the Christmas Season we invite you to help us prepare by donating to the Flower 
Guild.  The Flower Guild is funded entirely by contributions. 
We appreciate the opportunity to perform our ministry and hope you will continue your support. 
Please attach your check to the form below and mail or bring it to the church office NO LATER 
THAN MONDAY, DECEMBER 18. 
Names received by this date will be included in the Christmas Service Leaflet. 
Please send a minimum of $20 per name. 

Please print clearly and give us full names as you would like them to appear. 

In Loving Memory of ____________________________________________________________ 

 ___________________________________________________________ 

 ___________________________________________________________ 

In Thanksgiving for  _____________________________________________________________ 

 _____________________________________________________________ 

 _____________________________________________________________ 

As a Thank Offering by  __________________________________________________________ 

 __________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________ 

Donation in the amount of $ _______________ Payable to All Saints’ Episcopal Church – FLOWERS 

[    ] Check enclosed for $____________ Name  _______________________________________ 
Address  _____________________________________ 
City/State/Zip Code  ____________________________ 
Telephone Number  ____________________________ 





The Rev. Christopher N. Jambor, Rector 

The Rev. J. Frederick Barber, Adjunct Priest

The Rev. Eric Bumgardner, Curate

Clive Driskill-Smith, Organist/Choirmaster

Annie Franke, Episcopal Youth Intern

The Rev. M. Madeleine Hill, Assisting Priest 

Alma Kleckner, Bursar/Financial Secretary

Kyle Mankin, Business Manager/Project Manager 

Will Mankin, Communications Manager

Bailey Rector, Christian Education Assisstant

Sean Schneidewent, Episcopal Youth Intern

All Saints’ Episcopal Church                                                                             

Join us on Sunday mornings
All Saints’ Chapel at All Saints’ Episcopal School
9700 Saints Circle • Fort Worth, Texas 76108

All Saints' Sunday
Read more on page 4.


